
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!! 

 

Sherman County SWCD & Watershed Council are hosting  their Annual Meeting to-
gether this year! Come join us for an evening of good company, food, and entertain-
ment!   
 
What: Annual Meeting  
Where: Wasco Annex (903 Barnett Street, Wasco OR 97065) 
When: December 11th, 2014 @ 6pm 
Caterer: Paradise Rose Chuck Wagon Catering 
Speaker: TBA 
Cost: $10.00 a plate, kids under 3 eat free 
 
Please RSVP no later than December 3rd so we can plan accordingly. See you all there! 
 

~ SWCD & Watershed Council Staff  
 

 

Soil & Water Conservation District (SWCD)  
     &  
Sherman County Area Watershed Council  

Conservation Awareness Program:  

Starting this year the Watershed Council partnering along with the SWCD and with assis-
tance from NRCS and FSA will be implementing a new education awareness program 
throughout the county starting with the school system called the Conservation Awareness 
Program or CAP for short. Every month the staff will present on a topic that deals with 
the daily effects that conservation has on our countyôs watersheds through contamination 
and conservation of soil/water and how those affect animal habitat. The program will 
come to a close with a field trip down to Cottonwood Canyon State Park at the end of the 
school year. The program started off in October by talking about the basic make up of soil 
and tied it into the annual Poster Contest. Staff is very excited to participate in this edu-
cational journey and hopes for continued success. Stay tuned for updates.  

 

County Cost Share:  

Council funding for Small Grant projects has almost ran out for this current Biennium 
which ends June 2015. The Sherman County SWCD has the County Cost Share Program 
available to fund projects when this happens. This is for projects that cannot normally be 
funded by OWEB (Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board) or for projects needing to be 
implemented after the OWEB money runs out for the current biennium. This fund has an 
application & completion process modeled after the OWEB small grant program. If you 
are interested or if you are unsure that you can apply, or have any questions regarding 
the fund please contact one of us at the district office, 541-565-3216 x 3.  
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Happy    



EQIP UPDATE:   Fiscal year 2014 has been successful for the Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP) in Sher-
man County.  NRCS worked with 9 producers to continue the Conservation Implementation Strategy to control noxious 
weeds along the river corridor.  Target pests are Rush Skeletonweed, Scotch Thistle, Yellowstar Thistle and Knapweed.  We 
were able to treat 3910 acres for 3 years for a total amount of $129,670.  Producers are tracking acres sprayed and reporting 
to the conservation office so we can gage the progress and determine if more than five years is necessary for this project.  
Since this project started in 2013, 5895 acres have been treated and inventoried on private lands. 

FUTURE EQIP:    NRCS plans to continue the noxious weed project in Fiscal Year 2015.  Soil Erosion/Soil Health is also a 
high priority of the Sherman County Local Workgroup.  NRCS will offer EQIP funding for Direct Seed on land that isnôt con-
sidered to have adopted the practice.  If you are interested in signing up for direct seed or noxious weed control, please con-
tact Kristie Coelsch. 

Conservation Stewardship Program (CSP) :  All 2010 participants that signed up for renewal of con-
tract will be receiving phone calls to make an appointment for re -ranking to determine contract requirements.   

Conservation Security Program participants contracts expired 9/30/2014 and are now eligible to sign up for 
the Conservation Stewardship Program as it is a continuous sign-up.  No sign-up date has been announced 
but producers can sign up and will be entered into the system for the next signup. 
Please contact Kristie Coelsch if you have any questions on CSP, EQIP or CRP technical assistance at (541) 
565-3551 ext. 102 or email kristie.coelsch@or.usda.gov 
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Natural Resource Conservation Services (NRCS)  

Farm Services Agency (FSA)  

THE ROLLING THUNDER  

Producers Invited  to Attend Sherman County 2014 Farm Bill Meetings 

 

The Sherman County Farm Service Agency and Extension Service are hosting Farm Bill meeting at the following locations, 

dates and times.  

1:00 PM, Monday, November 17 2014 

First Baptist Church, Multipurpose Room 

122 Mill St, Hwy 97, Grass Valley, OR 97029 

RSVP to: Roseanna Breeding at 541.565.3551 ext 2 or Roseanna.breeding@or.usda.gov 

 

9:00 AM Wednesday, November 19 2014 

Steve Burnet Extension Building, Conference Room 

66365 Lonerock Road, Moro OR 97039 

RSVP to: Martha Blair at 541.565.3551 ext 2 or Martha.blair@or.usda.gov 

 

The meetings are free and open to the public. Meeting attendees will learn about Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Bill Pro-

grams including Agricultural Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss Coverage (PLC) and Base Reallocation and Yield. Updates. 

The meeting program will include a demonstration of the online decisions regarding the Agricultural Risk Coverage (ARC) and 

Price Loss Coverage (PLC) Programs. Learning more about ARC and PLC is extremely important for producers who must 

make a one-time decision about base and yield updates as well as ARC or PLC election and enrollment decisions. FSA repre-

sentatives will be in attendance to answer any questions on ARC and PLC policy and procedure. To RSVP, or for 

more information about the meeting, please contact Roseanna Breeding, County Executive Director, or Martha Blair, 

Program Technician, at 541.565.3551 ext 2. Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or partic-

ipate in this meeting/event/function should contact Roseanna Breeding at 541.565.3551 ext 2 or Federal Relay Service 

at 1-800-877-8339 by November 14 2014.   

 

mailto:kristie.coelsch@or.usda.gov


August:  

¶ Precipitation for August 2014 is 0.35ò which is 
0.07ò above normal 

¶ The crop year total for 2013/2014 is 10.19ò 
which is 1.10ò below normal 

¶ The highest temperature was 100° on the 1st 
and the 12th.  

¶  The lowest temperature was 46° on the 21st.  

¶ Long time averages indicate we can expect 97° 
and 41° 

¶ The average air temperature was 71.7°                          
which is 4° above normal  

¶ 4ò soil temperature ranged from 73Á to 95Á  

¶ Average wind speed was 4.7 mph which is 0.6 
above normal 

¶ Total pan evaporation was 12.61ò which is 
1.43ò above normal 

¶ Greatest evaporation was 0.61ò on the 8th 
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Quote of the Quarter  

Experiment Weather Station  

September 
 

¶ Total precipitation for September was 
0.49ò which is 0.11ò below normal 

¶ The highest temperature was 89° on the 
8th  

¶ The lowest temperature was 36° on the 
12th 

¶ Long time averages indicate we can ex-
pect 91° and 33° 

¶ The monthly average temperature was 
62.2° which is 1° above normal 

¶ 4ò soil temperature ranged from 82Á to 
58° 

¶ The average wind speed was 4.1 mph 
which is 0.3 above normal 

¶ Total monthly evaporation was 8.59ò 
which is     1.44ò above normal.  

For the hay and the corn and the wheat that is reaped, 
For the labor well done, and the barns that are heaped, 

For the sun and the dew and the sweet honeycomb, 
For the rose and the song and the harvest brought home -- 

Thanksgiving! Thanksgiving!  
 

For the trade and the skill and the wealth in our land,  
For the cunning and strength of the workingman's hand,  

For the good that our artists and poets have taught, 
For the friendship that hope and affection have brought -- 

Thanksgiving! Thanksgiving!  
 

For the homes that with purest affection are blest, 
For the season of plenty and well-deserved rest, 
For our country extending from sea unto sea; 

The land that is known as the Land of the Free -- 
Thanksgiving! Thanksgiving!  

~Author Unknown  

Key Dates for 2014 Farm Bill ARC PLC Programs 

¶ Sept. 29, 2014 to Feb. 27, 2015: Landowners may visit their local Farm Service Agency office to update yield history 

and/or reallocate base acres. 

¶ Nov. 17, 2014 to March 31, 2015: Producers make a one-time election of either ARC or PLC for the 2014 through 2018 

crop years. 

¶ Mid-April 2015 through Summer 2015: Producers sign Contracts for 2014 and 2015 crop years.  



In our summer newsletter, we introduced you to the Strategic Implementation approach that the Oregon  
Department of Agriculture (ODA) is using to help achieve its goal of preventing and controlling water pollution.  
 
ODA chose two pilot locations, one next door in Mill Creek by The Dalles. Here is an update: 
 
1.  Compliance Evaluation: ODA recently completed an evaluation of agricultural activities and potential concerns relat-
ed to surface and ground water.  The evaluation considered the condition of streamside vegetation, bare ground, and 
potential livestock impacts (including manure piles).  The process involved both a remote evaluation 
and field verification from publicly accessible areas.  Concern levels for each property were identified; 
the concern levels are (Note, in order to be categorized as significant or serious, the property had to be 
observed during the field verification):  

¶ NoðNo water quality concerns related to agricultural activities were observed 

¶ LowðMinimal potential for agricultural activities to impact sur-
face or ground water or vegetation along streams is not adequate, 
but unable to determine if agricultural activities are impacting 
vegetation. 

¶ ModerateðLikely potential for agricultural activities to impact 
surface or ground water or agricultural activities may be pre-
venting adequate vegetation along streams. 

¶ SignificantðField verified likely potential for agricultural activi-
ties to impact surface or ground water or agricultural activities 
may be preventing adequate vegetation along streams. 

¶ SeriousðPollution of surface or ground water or removal of vegetation along streams observed during the field ver-
ification. 

 
Out of 315 properties, ODA designated 291 no concern, 14 low concern, 6 moderate concern, 3 significant concern, and 
1 serious concern. 
 
2.  Outreach: All affected landowners were sent letters explaining the process and inviting them to an open house on 
May 9, 2014.  Landowners associated with the serious and two of the significant concerns attended the open house and 
have proactively worked with the Wasco County Soil and Water Conservation District (SWCD) to address concerns.  In 
addition, landowners in the moderate and significant categories were sent letters in June explaining the process and 
any problems identified; they were also directed to the Wasco County SWCD for assistance.  
 
3.  Compliance visits: In September, ODA completed a site visit with the significant concern property that was not 
working with the Wasco County SWCD.  No concerns were observed at the site visit.  Moving forward, ODA plans to 
follow -up with the remaining Moderate landowners in December to visit the properties and assess concerns.   
 
Strategic Implementation in Mill Creek marks the beginning of a new era for agricultural producers in Oregon. The rest 
of the state will eventually be evaluated in a similar way. What can you do? Take a walk along your stream and look for 
noxious weeds, eroding banks, livestock trails, manure, and grazed-down vegetation. Evaluate your croplands and 
rangelands for erosion.  Ask yourself or a technical expert if your property could be in better shape. 
 
Stay tuned for more updates. 
 

 
Lower Deschutes LAC Meeting Update:  

Local Advisory Committee Meeting and Biennial Review 
December 2nd, 2014; 9:30am-12:00pm 

The Dalles USDA Service Center 
2325 River Road, The Dalles OR, 97058  
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Local Advertisements  

    SHERMAN COUNTY  BUSINESSES!!  

Are you interested in showcasing your business cards in our  newsletter? Advertisements are $20 per issue or $75 

for the year! Issues are dispersed quarterly.  For those of you who already  advertise,  its time again to renew! 

Donôt get left out! Please contact our office at 541-565-3216 ext 109 if you wish to be included.  

Odds & Ends  

¶ The SWCD & NRCS are looking for a volunteer (s) to offer up their shop this winter for our annual 
Neighborhood Meetings (formerly known as ñafter hours sessionsò). Please consider helping your local 
conservation office so we can help you! Please contact Ashley Aguilar @ 541-565-3216 ext. 101 or Kris-
tie Coelsch @ 541-565-3216 ext. 102. 

¶ As the weather gets colder in the upcoming months keep in mind that snow tire season runs November 
1st - March 31st. It is a fine of $190 to have them on anytime outside of these dates. Drive safe and 
buckle up!  
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~BOARD & STAFF~ 

Sherman County SWCD Board of  Directors 

 Tracy Fields, Chair 

 Bill Martin, Member 

 Kyle Blagg, Treasurer 

 Brad Eakin, Secretary 

   Gary Irzyk, Vice Chair 

SWCD Staff 

 Kayla von Borstel, Watershed Council Coordinator 

 Drew Messenger, Conservation Technician 

 Ashley Aguilar, Financial Officer 

NRCS Staff 

 Kristie Coelsch, District Conservationist 

 Mary Beth Smith, Basin Resource Conservationist  

~CALENDAR OF EVENTS~ 

1. October 31, 2014ðHalloween!! 

2. November 11, 2014ðVeterans DayðOffice 

Closed 

3. November 18, 2014ðBoard meeting to be 

held  in the SWCD office  @  8:30am 

4. November 27, 2014ðThanksgivingðOffice 

Closed. 

5. December 2, 2014  - Lower Deschutes LAC MeetingðThe 

Dalles USDA Service Center @ 9:30am-12:00pm 

6. December 9, 2014ðBoard meeting to be held in the SWCD 

office @ 8:30am ð subject to change 

7. December 11, 2014ðSWCD & Watershed Council Annual 

Meetingð6pm @ Wasco Annex 

8. December 24, 2014ðChristmas EveðOffice Closed 

9. December 25, 2014ðChristmasðOffice Closed 

10. January 1, 2015ðNew Years Day!! ðOffice Closed 

11. January 13, 2015ðBoard meeting to be held in the SWCD 

office @ 8:30 am ðsubject to change 

The Rolling Thunder  
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Weôre on the Web! Donôt forget to check us out for current news! 

www.shermancountyswcd.com and www.shermancountywc.com 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimination in all its programs and activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, and where applicable, sex, marital status, familial status, 

parental status, religion, sexual orientation, genetic information, political beliefs, reprisal, or because all or a part of an individualôs income is derived from any public assistance program. (Not all prohibited bases apply to 

all programs.) Persons with disabilities who require alternative means for communication of program information (Braille, large print, audiotape, etc.) should contact USDAôs TARGET Center at (202)720-2600 (voice and 

TDD). To file a complaint of discrimination write to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call (800)795-3272 (voice) or (202)720-6382 (TDD). 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.  


